
THE SEVEN SIGNS 
Now that the first section of the book is completed, chapters 12-22 will 
dive deeper into the central message of this book - God defeats Satan and 
the Church will defeat the world. Many scholars believe chapter 12 is the 
key to the entire message of Revelation and I won’t disagree. In it, we see 
the source of our persecution, the victory God won over him, and the 
confidence we can have that we’re on the right side.  

Though the section can be divided in many different ways, this outline 
makes the most practical sense. 

 (1) The Woman, Her Seed, and the Dragon (12:1-17) 

 (2) The Beast from the Sea (13:1-10) 

 (3) The Beast from the Land (13:11-18) 

 (4) The Lamb and the 144,000 on Mt. Zion (14:1-5) 

 (5) The Gospel and the 3 Angels (14:6-13) 

 (6) The Son of Man’s Harvest (14:14-20) 

 (7) The Victory Song (15:1-4) 

The main emphasis of this section is to strengthen Christians who were 
facing immense persecution. When Christians understand the devil is behind 
their earthly persecution, they can fight all the more (see Ephesians 
6:10-12; James 4:7). This section should give them the inspiration they 
need to persevere. Hopefully, they’ll begin to see their troubles arising 
not because Satan is winning, instead, they’ll see these troubles come 
because he has already lost. He can’t win, that’s the point of this 
section. He can bring you pain, persecution, and even death, but he can’t 
take your soul and cast you from God’s presence.  

I. The Woman, Her Seed, and the Dragon (12:1-17) 

(a) 12:1-2 says that John saw a woman who was _______________________ and 
clothed in a way that draws comparisons to Christ (i.e. ‘with the sun’ as 
1:16) and the church (i.e. crowned as in 2:10, 3:11). For comparison sake, 
Isaiah 62:3-5 describes a restored Israel as a woman crowned with glory. 

When you consider the pregnancy and who is born (see 12:4-5), then this 
woman seems to represent the faithful community of God’s people prior to 
the birth of Christ. That would mean those OT characters who helped bring 
about the circumstances that led to the birth of Christ and the world He 
occupied.  

(b) After the birth, a ‘great, fiery, red _________________________ with 7 
heads, 10 horns, and 7 crowns’ appears to ‘devour her Child as soon as it 
was born,’ in 12:3-4. The 7 heads and 10 horns represent the completeness 
of its power. This isn’t an ordinary opponent. The crowns represent royalty 
and power, in this case however, they are false claims of sovereignty. The 
opponent, later clarified as Satan himself (see 12:9), wants to destroy 
Jesus, the Child (or seed, see Genesis 3:15, 22:18). His description, One 
who will rule with a ‘rod of iron’ is a callback to Psalm 2:7-9.  

(c) Ironically, at the ________________________, Satan probably felt he had 
won, yet it was Christ’s greatest victory. The ascension (and previous 
resurrection) where Jesus was ‘caught up to God and His throne’ keep His 
eternal fate out of Satan’s hands. The woman, God’s faithful community, 
then retreats to a place ‘prepared by God’ for a time of 1,260 days (see 
11:3). Being ‘fed’ in the wilderness should remind us of the manna and 
quail during the wilderness wanderings of the Hebrews where they were both 
protected and nourished (see Exodus 16:32; Deuteronomy 2:7). For a second 
comparison, consider the fact that both Elijah (see 1 Kings 17;19) and 
Moses (see Exodus 2:15) used as OT examples of the Church in chapter 11 
(witnesses) were both also observed fleeing into the wilderness for God’s 
protection. The best understanding of that wilderness compared to this 
wilderness is found in God’s role, not man’s role. Consider Deuteronomy 
8:11-17.  

(d) At the same time, ____________________ breaks out in heaven as well 
according to 12:7-9. We should view these as simultaneous events. This war 
is between heavenly beings associated with God and Satan. It says Michael 
(see also Daniel 10,12 and Jude) and ‘his angels’ fought against Satan and 
his angels. That heavenly warfare isn’t described, but the Greek word is 
clear, polemos means ‘war, battle, or fight.’ 



(e) The immediate _____________________ of that fight is expulsion from 
heaven according to 12:8-9. The whole idea of Satan and his angels dwelling 
in heaven seems impossible to us, but it corresponds well to Job 1. Notice 
that the dragon is now called that ‘serpent of old, the Devil and Satan,’ 
in 12:9. Obviously, ‘serpent of old,’ is an illusion to Genesis 3:1. 
However, the Devil and Satan are both titles. Devil means ‘slanderer,’ and 
Satan means ‘adversary.’ It says they were cast to earth (the Devil and his 
angels) seemingly waiting for the final destruction and judgment day.  

(f) 12:10-12 contains a ____________________ that isn’t all that different 
from the one we read in 11:15-18. It seems to come from the same group 
(i.e. the multitude of saints already in heaven, paradise). It speaks of 
God’s works and the faithfulness of those who have already faced the devil 
or those who are about to. It says they will be accused, yet overcome in 
12:10-11. 12:12 says the devil is coming with ‘great wrath.’ He is angry 
because he lost and (for a determined amount of time), he will take it out 
on the Church. Surprisingly, they’re told to ‘rejoice’ at this. We probably 
ask why, but the answer is simple. The suffering of Christians at Satan’s 
hand is a sign of their victory, not his. Their suffering unites them with 
Christ and His victory on the Cross. Just like Christ, Satan can’t defeat 
us either.  

(g) The final section describes Satan’s _________________________________ 
against the Church in 12:13-17. It says he will persecute us because of our 
connection to the Child, but we will endure. When he ‘spews water like a 
flood after us,’ God will protect us. While that protection may not be 
physical, rather spiritual, it will none-the-less be there. The OT illusion 
that seems most prudent here is Isaiah 40:27-31. The ‘wings’ are not a 
coincidental image. Psalm 32:6 and 144:7-8 describe moments of trouble like 
a flood. Once again, the illusion is obvious.      

(h) When it says the ‘earth ______________________________’ the flood in 
12:16, there might be an illusion to Exodus 15:12 or even Numbers 16:31-32. 
In both instances, God caused the earth to open and swallow those who 
opposed the welfare of His people.  

(i) After initial persecution, it says the dragon was ‘___________________’ 
and ‘went to make war with her offspring,’ in 12:17. Surely that offspring 
represents us today. The Church in its perpetuity. Notice it says the 
Church is made up of those who ‘keep the commandments of Gods,’ (see John 
14:15,21;15:10) and those who ‘have the testimony of Jesus Christ,’ (see 
Acts 14:3; 1 John 1:1-3).  


